











children, but many of them were poor
little children. Oh dear, they were
poor little children.

Grace and I spoke to our parents
and said we’d like to go into
kindergarten and train. The
arrangement was that students
worked in the four Wellington
kindergartens, Taranaki Street,
Brooklyn, Maranui, and Wellington
South in the morning and had
lectures at Taranaki Street in the
afterncon.

Anyway, our parents finally
agreed and we started training in
1915. I was only sixteen.

When we went into kindergarten
work in the old days we had a special
feeling about it. We felt we were
helping posterity. We felt it was a
work of love and that we were doing
good. The subjects we studied were
Knowledge of Child Nature; Nature
Study; Kindergarten Principles and
Practice; Class Teaching; Blackboard
Drawing; Singing; History of
Education with extra training in
English (this last subject was taken by
Miss Maud England who was in the
kindergarten movement for very
many years and who thought we all
spoke badly), drawing and painting in
water colours; practical experience in
bandaging toes and knees; feeding,
clothing, sleep and general care of
little ones; and Handwork — we

had lots of that.

The girls who trained as students
came from families of different kinds.
My own father built every lighthouse
in New Zealand. The lighthouses were
being changed from wood to concrete.
They came to be known as David
Scott’s monuments. At the age of nine
months I was landed in a coal basket
at Cape Campbell light, and I had my
first schooling there. Some of the
students came from wealthy and
prominent Wellington families and
others came from average
homes.? We studied for two years
and were not paid.

In my year there were only five
students in training and we all felt
very close together. We were really
just like a family. Besides Grace Lake,
and myself, there were Edna Morris,
Rena Herzog and Ailsa Newton.
(Grace Lake is now Mrs Kilsby and
Rena Herzog is Mrs Loadsman.)

In 1918 Edna, Rena and I were
appointed joint directors at the
Taranaki Street Kindergarten, and in
September of that year the
kindergarten moved to a building of
its own, a converted factory at 196
Taranaki Street. I later worked at
Thorndon, Brooklyn, Newtown, the
Taranaki Street Branch and
Wellington South Kindergartens
before taking over as director of the
Taranaki Street Kindergarten in
















































